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Prayer Breakfast, New Calvary Deliverance Church  
 

 
 
The New Jersey American Clergy Leadership Conference (NJ ACLC) invited Rev. John Jackson, Chair 
of ACLC National, and Rev. Mark Abernathy, Vice chair of ACLC National, to the NJ Prayer breakfast 
held at New Calvary Deliverance Church in Newark, New Jersey, on September 7. Over 110 people 
including 30 clergy participated.  
 
Rev. Abernathy shared his personal experience with the Blessing and emphasized protecting God's 
lineage. Rev. Jackson talked about the significance of building the Cheon Won Gung (CWG) and the 
entrance ceremony in 2025. The New Jersey Family Church (NJFC) invited Rev. Jackson to deliver the 
main message for Sunday Service the following day on September 8. He gave a message titled "Giving 
Life to Miracles" and shared how the CWG entrance ceremony is for all the 8 billion people of the world. 
366 people attended the service. 
 

 
 
Hyojeong CheonBo Special Event  



 

 

 
On September 24, Cheon Shim Won Las Vegas hosted a special Hyojeong CheonBo Event. 530 people 
registered. Members testified that [it] "felt like a dream." Events featured Ancestor Liberation and 
Blessing, Central Evil Spirit Liberation and Blessing, and a Hyojeong Offering Ceremony.  
 

 
 
Lectures on how the spirit world influences the physical world as well as a lecture on the importance of 
and how to do Chanyang were given. Participants were enthusiastic and filled with the holy spirit. 
 

 
 
21-day Witnessing Kick-Off, Washington, D.C. 
 
Capital Family Church held a Sunday Service on September 15 focusing on witnessing activities in 
preparation for the 2025 Entrance Ceremony for the Cheon Won Gung. Dr. Achille Acolatse, senior 
pastor of Capital Family Church in Washington D.C. delivered a sermon titled "God's Home." He 
emphasized the significance of the Cheong Won Gun temple for God's providence, describing it as a 
place where God can finally dwell, rest, and live with humankind after a long wait. He encouraged 
members to support and pray for the entrance ceremony. 
 
He concluded his sermon with a video message from Heavenly USA President Damian Dunkley, who 
announced a 21-day witnessing period. 
 
Following the service, a witnessing activation meeting took place. 2nd-generation Unificationist Assistant 
Pastor Robert Abendroth presented a plan for the 21-day witnessing period at Capital Family Church. He 
emphasized that "witnessing is not just about reaching out to people on campus or the street, but about 
creating a new culture of enjoyable events where you can invite friends." He encouraged everyone to 
think about how they could support the 21-day initiative, whether by inviting friends to the education 
program or by creating exciting events to welcome new people. Each person made a plan and committed 
to making the 21-day witnessing period a success. 187 Unificationists and 4 guests attended and 
participated. 
 
 
 


